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August 14, 1996

Mr. Rafael Asenjo

GEF Executive Coordinator

United Nations Development Programme
One United Nations Plaza

New York NY 10017

FAX: (212) 906-6998

Dear Mr. Asenjo:

I have reviewed the revised proposed project document, Tunisia -
Emmissions Inventory of Greenhouse Gases, National Strategy and Action Plans
for Emissions Reduction, Sea Level Rise Vulnerability Assessment, and
Fulfillment of National Communications under the UNFCCC Project. 1 am
pleased to endorse it for a total amount of US$565,400 for final approval in
accordance with UNDP procedures.

The proposed project is consistent with the proposal included in the work
program approved by Council in February 1995 and with GEF policies and
procedures.

Sincesely,

- \c« {/

(-s/Mohamed T. El-Ashry
“Chief Executive Officer
and Chairman
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